BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
APRIL 21, 2012
OPENING
Chairperson Krause called the regular monthly meeting of the Board to order at 9:00 A.M. at MFPD Station #1.  Trustees present were, Claudia Hargrove, Andy Longstreet and Jason McCutchen.   Also in attendance were Chief Jeffrey Riddle, Assistant Chief Mark Stigers, Patricia Kryza, recording secretary for the Board and Bryan Dillon and Larkin Fore, general legal counsel to the Board.  Former Trustee Ken Lenz, Major Brad Michel, Major Brad Oser and Debbie Mills, a resident of the MFPD were also in attendance.  Trustees Ron Wolf and Joe Wolfe were absent.
Chairperson Krause thanked the Board members and members of the staff for taking time from their schedules to attend the Saturday Board meeting. 

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING –March 22, 2012
The minutes of the March 22, 2012 meeting were included in the April Board Package.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
NOTICE OF CHANGE OF APRIL MEETING DATE & TIME – The Notice of Change of Meeting Date and Time for April 2012 was entered into the record.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Statement – Chief Riddle reviewed the Financial Report for March and entertained questions.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the Financial Report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer and Trustee Andy Longstreet reviewed the credit card statements for the month of March 2012.  There were no invoices from High Tech Rescue for the month of March.   
EXPENDITURE REQUEST 
eFire Legal Handbook (Legal Compendium) – Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the purchase of a one year subscription to the Legal Compendium for a cost of $995.00.  Motion passed unanimously.
Training Facility Improvements – Money received from MSD – Chief Riddle will present to the Board a budget detail of how these funds will be allocated.
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CHIEF’S REPORT

The Chief’s Report was included in the April Board package.  The Chief reviewed his report and entertained questions.

Unit 9951 Update on Repairs – The Chief brought the Board up to date on the maintenance and rust repairs for Unit 9951.  This Unit is back in service.
Trustees Meeting Update – The Chief also brought the Board up to date on the Trustees meeting he attended on Thursday, April 19th. 
Discussion was held regarding Chief Riddle assuming Presidency of the Chief’s Association that will be vacated by Chief Randy Lawson, which has six months remaining.  After discussion and with support of the Board, Chief Riddle decided to accept the position for the remaining six months of Chief Lawson’s term.  Chief Riddle and the Board will then reevaluate whether he will accept or assume a full two year term.

DIVISION REPORTS

The Board reviewed the written reports from Fire Prevention, Training, Maintenance and Assistant Chief Stigers that were included in the April Board package. Discussion took place.
OLD BUSINESS
Strategic Planning-Financial Planning- Moved to last on the agenda.
Election Committee – As of the date of this meeting, we have received two nominations for the Board of Trustees.

NEW BUSINESS
Update to Policy 306.05 Uniform Classes and Appearance – This policy was distributed to the Board for their review.  It will be addressed at the May Board Meeting.

Appointment Letter Received for Ken Lenz – A letter from Mayor Greg Fischer, dated April 9, 2012, was received appointing Ken Lenz to the Middletown Fire Protection District Board of Trustees, with a term expiration date of June 30, 2015.
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Chairperson Krause called for a recess at 9:40 A.M.  The Board returned from recess at 9:48 A. M. 

OLD BUSINESS (continued) – Strategic Planning - Financial Planning

The Chief presented a power point overview of the ten year Strategic and Financial Plan.  Discussion took place.
Chairperson Krause called for a recess at 10:36 A. M.  The Board returned from recess at 10:44 A. M.

Discussion continued regarding Strategic and Financial Planning.

Chief Riddle informed the Board that the Strategic and Financial Planning documents were the result of all the committee member’s research and hard work.  Chairperson Krause commended the committee members for their time, efforts and diligence in preparing these documents for presentation.
OPEN FORUM - Chairperson Krause thanked Debbie Mills for attending the Board meeting.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – There was no Executive Session.
CLOSING
With no further business to discuss, motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to adjourn.  Motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 11:46 A. M.
Respectfully submitted, 
Patricia A. Kryza
Administrative Assistant

Recording Secretary for the Board
